

File ref: IRO-3006

18 October 2012

Jonathan Brewer

Via: fyi-request-565-odo4f6of@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Brewer

Request for information relating to pedestrians crossing Kent & Cambridge Terrace, Wellington.

Thank you for your email to the Issues Resolution Office received on 19 September 2012 in which you requested information relating to pedestrians crossing Kent & Cambridge Terrace, Wellington.

You requested that the Council "...release any and all details on pedestrian observations at this crossing and within 20 meters in either direction. This should include "low" pedestrian volumes cited by Mr. Barker".

Following your earlier request for information relating to pedestrians crossing Kent & Cambridge Terrace received on 4 September 2012, the Council reviewed the footage captured by traffic monitoring cameras in relation to the numbers of pedestrians making use of the pedestrian crossings on both Kent & Cambridge Terrace.

The review of the footage enabled the Council to advise you of the patterns of pedestrian behaviour observed at these two crossings in September. This information was provided in Mr Barker's response dated 18 September 2012.

The information observed was based on a review of camera footage at that time as opposed to a specific piece of research whereby the Council can further review the original footage. As such, the Council does not hold details on pedestrian behaviour at the crossings other than those already provided in Mr Barker's response.

The pedestrian volumes referred to as "low" in Mr Barker's response of 18 September 2012 were contrasted with the volume of vehicles using both Kent & Cambridge Terrace. That is, whilst Kent Terrace carries approximately 28,000 vehicles per day; the Council's observations suggest that substantially less than 28,000 pedestrians cross Kent Terrace each day.



Yours sincerely//

Ian Hunter

Issues Resolution Officer
Wellington City Council
Ph: (04) 803 8315
Fax: (04) 801 3048
Email: ian.hunter@wcc.govt.nz